
   

Respiratory Care Advisory Committee 
of the Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision 

 
March 3, 2011 

 
This meeting was held at the office of the Board, 101 NE 51st Street, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, 

in accordance with the Open Meeting Act.  
 
Members present:       Members absent: 
 
Dean Wersal, RCP, Chairman      Julie Fanselau, RCP    
Jim Porterfield, RCP, Vice Chair     Justin Sparkes, DO 
Karen Hart, RCP       Carl Pettigrew, DO 
Carol Smith, RCP       Deborah Huff, MD 
Matthew Britt, MD 
 
Also present: 
 
Lyle Kelsey, Executive Director 
Robyn Hall, Director of Licensing 
Kathy Plant, Executive Director 
Bill O’Brien, AAG, Committee Advisor 
Elizabeth Scott, AAG, Attorney for the Board 
 

Noting that a quorum was present, Mr.Wersal called the meeting to order at 11:40 a.m.   
 

The Committee reviewed the minutes from the October 28, 2010 Committee meeting.  Dr. Britt 
moved  to approve the minutes as written.  Ms. Hart seconded the motion and the vote was 
unanimous in the affirmative.  
    
 At the request of the applicants, Ms. Hart moved to table the applications of Holly Tina Myers 

and Ayisha Ruth Wilcots.  Mr. Porterfield seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the 

affirmative. 

 

  Peggy Diane Satterly – appeared in support of her re-entry application for Respiratory Care  

Practitioner licensure after surrender.  Ms. Scott, AAG  presented the application.  Ms. Satterly 

surrendered her license in lieu of prosecution after being disciplined by several hospitals and lying on  

her renewal applications and application for a license in Florida.  The Committee reviewed a psychiatric 

evaluation from Dr. Mohammed and questioned Ms. Satterly on reasons for the five hospital  

terminations.  Ms. Hart moved to enter into Executive Session.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion.  All  

voted aye.  Dr. Britt moved to enter into open session.  Ms. Hart seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  

Ms. Hart moved to recommend denial of the application for reinstatement based on the multiple  

hospital dismissals relating to patient care.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion and the vote was 



   

unanimous in the affirmative. 

 

 Joshua Ryan Copeland – Applicant, Respiratory Care Practitioner licensure, appeared in person 

at the request of the Board Secretary to discuss his arrest and one year probation for threatening 

bodily harm to someone in a chat room.    After questioning the applicant, Ms. Hart moved to 

recommend approval.  Dr. Britt seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

 

 Roger Thomas Peak – Applicant, Respiratory Care Practitioner licensure.  Ms. Scott presented 

his application and Agreement for Licensure.  Mr. Peak was arrested in 2010 for a DUI.  He had met 

with the Board Secretary who recommended an Agreement.  Applicant had not signed the Agreement 

and was notified to appear at the Committee meeting.   Dr. Britt moved to recommend tabling the 

application until he appears before the Committee.  Ms. Hart seconded the motion and the vote was 

unanimous in the affirmative. 

 

 Jacqueline Suzanne Taylor – Applicant, Respiratory Care Practitioner licensure appeared before  

the Committee.  Ms. Scott presented her application.  The Board Secretary had  recommended she 

meet with the Committee to discuss a 2006 incident in Missouri where she was terminated for 

practicing beyond the scope of her license and disciplined by the Missouri Board.   After discussion Mr. 

Porterfield  moved to recommend approval.  Dr. Britt seconded the motion and the vote was 

unanimous in the affirmative. 

 

 Karen Sue Waters – Applicant, Respiratory Care Practitioner licensure appeared in support of 

her application.  She had not practiced respiratory care since 2008; however, had kept up her CEUs and 

had a current license in California.  She was eligible to take the RRT exam.  Ms. Hart moved to 

recommend approval.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 

 
The following complete applications for respiratory care practitioner licensure were reviewed: 
 

ABBIATTI, JOSEPH STEPHEN 
AUSBURN, NATHAN SCOTT 
BARBER, JENNIFER ELIZABETH 
CALDWELL, CYNTHIA R 
CARUSO, LYDIA ANDREA 
COUSER, LAURA MARLENE 
DORRIS, BRANDON MIKEAL 
DUREE, VALARIE ANN 
ESPRA, AMANDA RAE 
FOWLER, STACY LYNN 
HALL, BEVERLY KAY 
HERRON, WENDI KAYLENE 
JACKSON, ANNA KAYE 
JOHNSON, COLBY ELIZABETH 

JOHNSON, MELVIN 
LAMBERT, KACI DEANNE 
LEWIS, PORTIA RENEE 
LIM, JOSEPHINE CASIMIRO 
MACKERELLE, CHELSY LYNN 
MAJOR, MARCUS DON 
MEYER, MARCIE KAY 
MILLIGAN, KRISTIE RENEE 
NANCE, DARIN SCOTT 
OOMMEN, AJITH T 
ORURU, ENOCK OYARO 
POGUE, JULIANNE MARIE 
POWELL, RAYMONA LYNN 
SETTLEMOIR, REBECCA JANE 



   

SHORE, MICHAEL REX 
SMITH, YVETTE ELIZABETH 
THOMAS, BENCY A 
WEBB, JESSICA LYNN 

WILLIAMS, OSAJYEFO AKANNAKA 
WILSON, ANGELA RENAY 
WOMACK, LAUREN ASHLEY 

 

Dr. Britt moved to recommend approval.  Ms. Hart seconded the motion and the vote was 
unanimous in the affirmative.   
 

The following incomplete applications for respiratory care practitioner licensure were reviewed:  
 

BREUNIG, CHERYL MARIE 
GARCIA, IVEY NICOLE 
LAWYER, SUZANNA JO 
LEON, JODY LEA 

PARKMAN, STEPHANIE ALICIA 
SMITH, DIANE 
WALLACE, RENATA ELIZABETH 
WRIGHT, ROXANNE M

 
 

Ms. Hart moved to recommend approval pending completion of the application.  Dr. Britt 
seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 

The re-entry applications for respiratory care practitioner  licensure of RUARK, KURT DALE and 
WORTH, JANA LEA were reviewed.  Ms. Hart moved to recommend approval.  Ms. Smith seconded the 
motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative.   
 

The following complete applications for provisional respiratory care practitioner licensure were 
reviewed:  
 

BRUNER, STEVEN DAVID 
HOLLINGSWORTH, MISTY LEIGH 
MAHAN, THOMAS BENNETT II 

MATHEW, RAJAN 
WHEELER, RADIKA MICHELLE 
ZEIER, JAMES WILLIAM 

 
Dr. Britt moved to recommend approval.  Mr. Porterfield seconded the motion and the vote 

was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 

The following incomplete applications for provisional respiratory care practitioner licensure 
were reviewed: 
 

STEWART, LUCINDA MARIE     ZACKERY, BRANDI N 
 

Dr. Britt moved to recommend approval.  Ms. Hart seconded the motion and the vote was 
unanimous in the affirmative. 
 

The application of DELLANIS, KRISTIE for reinstatement of provisional respiratory care 
practitioner license was reviewed.   Ms. Hart moved to recommend approval.  Dr. Britt seconded the 
motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 



   

Carol Smith reported on the NBRC annual meeting.  The topic of expiring credentials was 
discussed.  Some States are revoking licenses where the credentials have expired.  Oklahoma does not 
have a provision for that and would most likely require a law change.  Another issue discussed at the 
NBRC meeting was temporary licenses, which are all but gone.  Oklahoma still gives temporaries.  Carol 
Smith asked if staff could get some data to see if Oklahoma was behind on these issues.  There were 
also discussions on laws regarding sleep medicine and respiratory care.   
 

Dr. Britt moved to have Ms. Plant research the law/rules to see what would need to be changed 
to make it a requirement for current certification  in order to renew.  Mr. Porterfield seconded the 
motion and the vote was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 

Dr. Britt moved to adjourn.  Mr. Porterfield seconded the motion and the meeting was 
adjourned at 1:05 p.m. 
 
 
  
 
 


